FFPROVED For CPSECRET

RELEASE

Historical Collections
Division

HR 70-14

Date: 2 May 2012 Director's Meeting

Thursday, 7 June 1951 f
HR70-14

~ The Director inquired into the possibility of getting

permanently. Mr. Dulles said that he thought i} to push this
issue at the present time. He pointed out that had resigned

from the Committee for Free Europe.

There was discussion of the problem of censorship and it was .
agreed that if this could be done on an unofficial basis it might
provide valuable information,

Mr, Dulles reported that he had discussed a paper on electro-
magnetic warfare with Mr. Craig. The Director said that we should not
ask to do this job but should request some other agency to take it on,

Mr. Dulles inquired as to the status of our ceiling on military
personnel, The Director asked Mr. Wolf to discuss this matter with
Mrs. Rosenberg. :

Mr. Dulles reported that he was meeting with[:::::::::::knd

the Agsistant Directors to discuss the relations of Secret Services with
SHAPE., ‘

(cont'd)




DCI's, 7 June 51 (cont'd)

It was reported that the NSC had asked for CIA comment on the
ICIS paper on Soviet capabilities against the U.S. The Director said
that in our reply we should point out that this was a joint operational
intelligence estimate and that such a study could not be prepared unless
the Department of Defense was ready to furnish us with appropriate
information on U.S., defensive capabilities.

It was reported that Fisher Howe had called and asked whether
we had received Gen. Wedemeyer's report and was informed that we hadn't.
Howe also said that there was no immediate urgency on CIA's assisting
them on their budget.

It was reported that General Bolling had recommended that an
ad hoc committee of the IAC study the problem of relations in the field.

Mr. Wolf reported that a new agreement had been reached with

C.A.T.
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